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ODE Farm to CNP 
Newsletter 

FARM TO CHILD NUTRITION PROGRAMS (CNP): INSIDE THE ISSUE 
Fresh Fruit and Vegetable (FFVP) Update 
FFVP SY 22-23 mandatory training needs to be completed before 
submitting your first claim. Agreements and EGMS are delayed but 
please continue to submit claims following the 22-23 claim 

Oregon School Garden count for calendar. Please continue to submit claims to 
the month of September: 788! FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov. 

Farm to CNP Non-Competitive Reimbursement Grant Take a look at the Oregon Farm 

to School and School Garden Map The Progress Reports for the non-competitive reimbursement grant 
to explore and learn more! 

are past due. You can link directly to the progress report or access it 
through the Farm to CNP Reimbursement Grant web page. You 
will not be able to submit future reimbursement claims or receive 
additional funding until this report is submitted. 

Farm to CNP Education Grant 
View our press release here to learn more about the education grant and learn more about the winning 
entries. 

Oregon School Wellness and Afterschool Wellness Awards 
Applications due January 31, 2023, more details on page 4 

Program and Partner Highlights in this Issue 
Mitchell School District's Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program Educational Materials 
A page from Luckiamute Valley Charter School's Gardening Newsletter 

Other Announcements 

2022-2023 Oregon School Garden Survey 
This 44-question survey should take 15-20 minutes to complete. We would like everyone to fill out 
this survey even if it has been completed in the past before. Even if your garden is not currently in 
use, we would still everyone to fill it out so we can get better data about school gardens in Oregon. 

Marion Polk Food Share Youth Farm 
Check out their website for more information about their programs growing produce for the 
community and empowering youth leadership. 
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https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/SchoolGardens.aspx
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2023gardensurvey
https://360.articulate.com/review/content/0a3f9774-87ff-4e92-9d1d-208c663f4e23/review
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/SNP/Documents/ffvp_claiming%20deadlines_22-23.pdf
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Documents/F2CNP_EDgrantpr_1.5.23.pdf
https://marionpolkfoodshare.org/youth-farmers-embrace-learning-and-leadership/?fbclid=IwAR3O4W-uYHnQiFhkwVdNzR9x5N-KZiuguA1in4gcfLwg35XWw9JSD_oyHZA
https://marionpolkfoodshare.org/youth-farmers-embrace-learning-and-leadership/?fbclid=IwAR3O4W-uYHnQiFhkwVdNzR9x5N-KZiuguA1in4gcfLwg35XWw9JSD_oyHZA
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnp-21-22-rg-prog
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/reimbursement.aspx


  

  

   

     

              
                

                
             

      

                
         

             
              

       

               
          

 

 

 

            
          

                  
             

      

               
         

          

 
                    
 

               
 

CNP Grant Updates 
Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program (FFVP) 

Please continue to submit claims to FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov according to the SY 2022-2023 FFVP 
timeline. November 2022 claims are due Sunday, January 29, 2023. 

Agreements and EGMS are currently on hold, but sponsors will be notified as soon as claims are ready to 
be entered. Claims must still be submitted to FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov by the monthly deadlines. 
Here are the SY 2022-2023 FFVP deadlines. 

The mandatory annual FFVP training is now available. This training will need to be completed before 
submitting your first claim for the 22-23 school year. 

Any questions can be sent to us at FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov. 

Noncompetitive Reimbursement Grant 

The Progress Reports for the non-competitive reimbursement grant are past due. You can link directly 
to the progress report or access it through the Farm to CNP Reimbursement Grant web page. This 
progress report is mandatory and required of all sponsors that participate in the ODE Farm to CNP 
Reimbursement Grant. You will not be able to submit future reimbursement claims or receive 
additional funding until this report is submitted. 

The 2021-2023 claim form can be found on the Farm to CNP Reimbursement Grant webpage. It is 
the first item under the "Resources for Claims" section. 

The mandatory Training Webinar is available on the Reimbursement Grant webpage. This is a 
recorded webinar. Please view as your schedule allows. After viewing is complete, each grantee must 
fill out a Reimbursement Grant Attestation Form. 

Before Farm to CNP claims can be approved, returning sponsors must complete a Final Report from 
last biennium and new sponsors must complete a Baseline Report. 

Education Grant 
View page 3 of this newsletter for a list of the winning entries and the full press release on our website 
here. 

Successful awardees will be notified when their subgrants are built in EGMS and able to enter 
information. 
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https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnp-21-22-rg-prog
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/reimbursement.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/reimbursement.aspx
https://youtu.be/wxhI18dGtwc
https://youtu.be/wxhI18dGtwchttps:/www.youtube.com/watch?v=wxhI18dGtwc
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/reimbursement.aspx
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/e6e9b2bf50dc454fb5025171fa6159a6
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnpprocfinal
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnp-21-22-rg-base
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/SNP/Documents/ffvp_claiming%20deadlines_22-23.pdf
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/SNP/Documents/ffvp_claiming%20deadlines_22-23.pdf
https://360.articulate.com/review/content/0a3f9774-87ff-4e92-9d1d-208c663f4e23/review
https://360.articulate.com/review/content/0a3f9774-87ff-4e92-9d1d-208c663f4e23/review
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Documents/F2CNP_EDgrantpr_1.5.23.pdf


      
                  

            
                 

  

                 
               
               

              
                

           
                

     

                  
                  

                 
                  

                   
                    

               

      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Farm to CNP Education Grant Press Release 
See the full press release with Highlights and Innovations from the Winning Entries Farm to School Grant Proposals here. 

Farm to School and School Garden grants continue to transform Oregon school lunch 
Grant awards go to forty-eight awardees to use nearly $3 million in state funding for food-, agriculture-, and 
garden-based educational activities 

Salem, Ore., Update: December 2022 – This year, school lunch for nearly 168,000 Oregon students is continuing to 
transform thanks to an infusion of food education. The Oregon Department of Education has announced that 
thirty-five awardees are the recipients of competitive Farm to School and School Garden grants for food-, 
agriculture-, and farm-based education activities totaling $2,915,192 which will provide over 323,000 hours of farm 
to school educational programming. The funding was available to school districts, Sponsors of Child and Adult Care 
Food Programs, Educational Service Districts, nonprofit entities, commodity commissions or councils, watershed 
councils, Oregon Food Producers and Tribal organizations across the state – from the Oregon Coast, through the 
metro regions, to remote Eastern Oregon. 

The grant program is the product of House Bill 2579—the Farm to School & School Garden Bill—passed by the 
Oregon State Legislature with unanimous support in 2019. There are other portions to the grant as well, the 
largest portion being a non-competitive award available to all Oregon school districts and child and adult food care 
programs to assist in paying for costs incurred by the school district to purchase Oregon grown or processed food. 
It may not be enough to simply expose students to fresh, local healthy food by itself without teaching them about 
it, which is where the competitive educational grant comes in. It is designed to work in harmony with the non-
competitive portion to have a greater impact on healthy choices and habits for Oregon students. 

Winning Entries Farm to School Grant Proposals 

Adelante Mujeres Impact NW Portland Public SD - MLK PTA 

Bethel SD Jefferson SD Prairie City School District 

Brookings Harbor SD Jewell School Rainier SD 

Building Healthy Families Josephine County Food Bank Rogue Valley Farm to School 

Capaces Leadership Institute Keep Growing Seeds Roseburg SD 

Cascade School District Kids Unlimited of Oregon School Garden Project of Lane 
County 

Central Oregon Environmental Center Klamath County SD 
Serendipity Center 

Central Point SD Lebanon SD 
Sustainable Living Center 

Corvallis Environmental Center Lincoln County SD 
Umpqua Valley Farm to School 

Curry County Soil & Water Conservation Luckiamute Valley Charter School 
District Village School 

North Santiam School District 
Eden Acres Environmental Education White Oak Farm 

Oregon State University - Soil Science 
Eligin SD Willamina SD 

Oregon State University - Pollinator 
Family Nurturing Center Project Friends of Zenger Farm 

Food Roots Oregon State University - Family & 
Community Health 

Greater Albany SD 
Oregon State University - Klamath Co. 

Glide SD 
Oregon State University - Marion Co. 

Grow Portland 
Phoenix School of Roseburg 

Growing Gardens 
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https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Documents/F2CNP_EDgrantpr_1.5.23.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Documents/F2CNP_EDgrantpr_1.5.23.pdf


   

        

                 
            

              
                   
             
   

                
                
              

     

                
              

  

                  
 

      

  
                   

          

FFVP Highlights 

Here are highlights from Mitchell SD's FFVP Program, thank you for sharing! If you would like your program to be 
featured in this newsletter share information/pictures with us at FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov 

Oregon School Wellness and Afterschool Wellness Awards 

Apply now! Applications due by January 31, 2023 

Has your school or afterschool program created a culture that supports, the health and wellbeing of students and 
staff? If so, this is your opportunity to apply for the award! 

The Wellness Award applications were designed with the Whole School, Whole Community, Whole Child (WSCC) 
model in mind. The WSCC model is student centered and emphasizes the role of the community in supporting the 
school, the connections between health and academic achievement and the importance of evidence-based school 
policies and practices. 

The award includes statewide recognition, a personalized plaque and a custom banner for the winning school and 
afterschool program, as well as a cash award—$2,500 for the winning school and $1,000 for the winning 
afterschool program—to be used to further nutrition, physical activity and/or other wellness efforts within the 
school or afterschool program. 

The Oregon School and After School Wellness Awards are sponsored by the Oregon Dairy and Nutrition Council, 
the Oregon Department of Education, Oregon Afterschool for Kids (OregonASK), and the Nutrition Council of 
Oregon. 

To apply or to learn more, visit the School and Afterschool Wellness Awards page on the Oregon Department of 
Education website. 
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https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/SNP/Pages/SWA.aspx
https://www.cdc.gov/healthyschools/wscc/index.htm
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov


          

             
            

            
         

                
 

 

   

Check out this great newsletter from Luckiamute Valley Charter School! 

Their newsletter also features working with their garden's location on the floodplain and doing 
science experiments to learn about soil and water retention. Such cool projects! 

Students had the opportunity to taste salsa, pumpkin milk, chocolate zucchini muffins, fresh 
squeezed orange juice, quince, cubed potatoes, and beet smoothies! 

We can't wait to see their upcoming projects through the support of the Farm to CNP Education 
grant. 

If you have projects or stories to share from your programs for this Farm to CNP newsletter, please send it to 
FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov 
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_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

January 1-31, 2023 | Vol 4 Issue 6 
Questions or suggestions for future issues? 
Please send an email to the Farm to CNP team at FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov. 

Civil Rights and Complaints Process 

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights 
regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in 
or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national 
origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity 
conducted or funded by USDA. 

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information 
(e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or 
local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech 
disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, 
program information may be made available in languages other than English. 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination 
Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: How to File a Complaint, and at any USDA office, or write 
a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To 
request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to 
USDA by: 

1.  Mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

2.  Fax: (202) 690-7442; or 
3.  Email: program.intake@usda.gov. 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
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https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/USDA-OASCR%20P-Complaint-Form-0508-0002-508-11-28-17Fax2Mail.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/oascr/how-to-file-a-program-discrimination-complaint
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov



